


 

Jerry  

From: "JerryM" <jmangas@fast.net>
To: "Hof Reunion at Fast.Net" <hofreunion@fast.net>
Sent: Monday, February 21, 2005 7:54 PM
Attach: pixel.gif
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----- Original Message ----- 
From: Hof Reunion at Fast.Net  
To: Undisclosed-Recipient:;  
Sent: Wednesday, January 12, 2005 12:32 AM 
Subject: Fw: Hof Connection update #172(JM) 

 
  
 

 

update number 172 

  

admin stuff:  The bi-yearly newsletter went to the Post Office this morning from the mailers.  
  

  

Memory lane... and then some... 
  



 
  
For those of you who spent your off time, home and family time and/or free time in the Bindlach area. There 
should be a familiar scene or two here: http://bindlach.worldofbelushi.de/galerie/index1.html from "old" Bindlach. 

Yes! That is an oil-painting of the Bindlach Tankstelle. You can't make this stuff up.  
  

 
  

and for a glimpse of the Bindlach of today: http://bindlach.worldofbelushi.de/photos/index.html 
  

  

 
  
  
Or this pic from www.usarmygermany.com by Earl Tanner, HOW bat, 1st Bat, 2nd Cav (1970) of an M-48 
returning from a field exercise near Hof/Saale 
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And some Bindlach history:  
  
Named, or re-named Christensen Barracks in 1953 after an Army WW II MOH winner from the Pacific theatre 

(Thanks, Gary Dempsey)... housed Austrian POW's immediatly after the war, home of 2nd Cav, 1st Battalion  

(except for the one off-year when 3rd Cav rotated in and then out under Operation Gyroscope) and base housing 
for many of our Association families...  
  
General (then Captain) Tommy Franks was once stationed in Bindlach as the S-3 with 2nd Cav. That was long 
before he became famous and wrote a book. (Which I am currently reading-JM).  
  

  
And a Bindlach Story from Joe Eberhart: 
  
A small note about  Bindlach.  When  we adopted  our daughter, Rebecca,  we  had to go through the 
Bindlach  beaucracy since we were living in Bindlach  at the time. The baby was  born 2/1/67 and we 
adopted her 4/67. 
  
First of all you have to understand,  Outside of the military installation, there  really was no Bindlach  
other than a couple of barns and farm  buildings.  
  
When we had to institute adoption proceedings, the first thing to do was to establish a residence.  Well, 
we were living in Bindlach, so we were Burghers.  We went to the  police station, which was in the 
living room of the Burghermeister.  Guess who the chief of police was?  The Burghermeister.  He gave 
us a document that said we were residents of Bindlach.  Then he took us  into his dining room (town 
hall).  There we filled out some esoteric forms, All in German.  My German was pretty good by that 
time but I did stumble over some of it.  But the Burghermeister spoke respectable English. 
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Next we had to send in all this paperwork, and hire an official  court appointed translator  This was all 
happening in May.  I was due to ship out in August, and knowing the German bureaucracy, I was getting 
nervous, because once the adoption was final, we had to apply for her passport.  Are  you getting the  
picture?   
  

Well our translator turned out to be a jewel.  She man-handled (literally) her way into the court system, 
and got me  a  hearing date of two weeks hence.  So we went before the Judge, mama, dad, and Becca.  
Becca wanted nothing to do with the proceeding, and seriously tried to drown out the judge, who smiled 
warmly and wainted for a moment to get a word in edgewise. To make a long story short, the judge gave 
his blessing, and Becca was ours.  Then  the fun began.  First getting copies of all the paperwork from 
the court and  translator.. Every office in Bayreuth (we're in the next level  up of beaucracy now). said 
two to  three weeks to finish up the red tape and paperwork.  I didn't have the kind of time.  Keep in 
mind I still needed a German passport.  The dimpled darling was ours, but she was still a German 
citizen.   
  

The Burghermeister's office was open 2 hrs a day, 3 days a week. Oh, did I forget to tell you, the 
Burghermeister was also the town butcher.  Once we got him into his office (he came off hours to 
accommodate us) we  handed over a bunch of officious papers and a picture of  Beth.  His response  
was, "Hopefully, three  weeks."  I told the Burghermeister that in three weeks he could have the child, 
because I'd be in America.  Did he want me to deliver her  to his office or  the  Standtesamt in 
Bayreuth?  After two phone calls and a carton of cigarettes, we had the passport the next day.   
  

Funny how that stuff works. 
  

  

a new word for the glossary:  Harpooned... A description of what happened to an American GI, 

"hooked" and married by one of the Hoferin.  Also: Getting Harpooned... The GI's description 
of what had happened to him.  
  

Apparently this tactic has worked quite well since a lot of these marriges have certainly 
withstood the test of time.  
  

From John Wolfe (FF), via Miles Nelson. 
  

  
more travels with c.a.: 
  
Rather than try to copy the map picture to this page, I will just give you the entire URL to click since the last time 
I tried that it failed to work as advertised.  
  
http://www.hof.baynet.de/CDA_VMB_PL_Portal/1,,CLIENT=504,00.html 
  
It can take you on quite a detailed tour thru Kreis Hof: Just click on the township. You can find a room to rent, or 

learn all about water quality, or for instance, you can even uncover the little known facts in the next section. Drill 
down and check it out. For instance: 
  

did you know... 
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Did you know that permission (license?) is required to use Class II fireworks in Oberkotszau from January 2 to 

December 30?  
  
(We remember New Year's Eve at Herr Korn's Gäststatte in Oberkotzau! At midnite it sounded like WW II all over 

again. Helluva party! I guess things have tightened up a bit. Fireworks are now allowed only one night a year.)   
  
Or that "The general curfew for restaurants in Bavaria is from 5 AM to 6AM, but variations are possible by local 

regulation"? The so-called "Putzstunde". Doesn't quite sound like "Polizeistunde" to me.  
  

  

on-line security:  
  

please! never hit "reply all" to a hof connection update. There are 40 to 50 addresses in each address block and replying to 
all of them just dumps those addresses that you may or may not want into your address book.  it could also help the spread of 
mass-mailer viruses (viri) and may trigger your isp's anti spam procedures. (tnx c.a.r.) 
  
or another example: 

cat Grammy Awards in 1919 in 1929 NFL  

  
go to http://www.microsoft.com/athome/security/protect/windows9x/firewall.aspx for firewall info and the start of the protection series   
  
and check this page for MSN's anti-spyware suggestions: 
  
http://www.microsoft.com/athome/security/downloads/default.mspx 
  
  
  

No reputable bank, credit card or any other financial organization would EVER send you an on-
line message like the following:  
  
Recently, our Account Review Team identified some unusual activity in your account. 

In accordance with PayPal's User Agreement and to ensure that your account has not 

been compromised, access to your account was limited. Your account access will 

remain limited until this issue has been resolved. This is a fraud prevention 

measure meant to ensure that your account is not compromised. 

 

In order to secure your account and quickly restore full access, we may require 

some specific information from you for the following reason: A recent review of 

your account determined that we require some additional information from you in 

order to provide you with secure service. 

  

The above message even included the following warning: 
  
  

  

Or another with perfect graphics and logo that said:  

Protect Your Password

You should never give your PayPal password to anyone, including 

PayPal employees. 
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Technical services of the Bank are carrying out planned software upgrades  
We earnestly ask you to visit the following link to confirm all customer data.  
this instruction has been sent to all bank customers and is obligatory to follow.  
Thank you for cooperating.  

  
Customer account services.   

  

No matter how good the graphics or how authentic the message appears to be, the real 
company will NOT do this. Never respond to such an e-mail. NEVER! All reputable companies 
have 800 services you can call to verify this type of activity if you have any doubts at all. The 
same goes for mortgage information or banking information. The process is called "pfisching". 
Do not get caught!  
  

And BTW, in the last month I have won over 100,000,000 in Euros and Dollars in the last two 
months. When those checks get here, (they do seem to be taking a while to send them) the 
next party will be on me.  
 

  

  

General information... 
  
I have been asked several times if I knew of an on-line German phone directory. Try this link: 
  
http://www.dastelefonbuch.de/NSAPI/Anfrage?
AKTION=zeSuchseiteTelefonbuch&SPRACHE=DE&SESSIONID=0180fcc588401b629c00021fc5&TAOID=&BUAB=BUNDESWEIT

  

  
administrative stuff... 
  

New addresses:             Bill and Marcia Combs    marciaandbill@mailstation.com 

                                                Barbara Chapman                   scheuerbrand@hotmail.com 
                                                Eddie Crump    New Address    edcrump@charter.net 
                                                Richard & Evi Obidinski     =   robidinetski@sbcglobal.net   
                                                Gina Rietschel-Inman          =Gina.rietschek-inman@ramstein.af.mil 
                                                Johnnie Adams                         =  JKASR36@aol.com 
                                                Ray & Mary Szyperski    =  rszypers@verizon.net 
                                                Steve & Kathy Lawrence     =  thestevelawrence@att.net 
  
MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL: 
  
  
NEW MEMBERS:   
Don & Sharon Garrison    Mt. Pleasant, TX     903-572-0374 
  
DONATIONS:    
  
  
NEW FINDS: 
Clarence Cooper           Phoenix, AZ       c_d_cooper@yahoo.com 
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FINAL FLYBY LIST:  Wayne Rautenberg 

  
Ladies deceased.... Gundi Inman and Cirsten Inman  
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Jerry  

From: "JerryM" <jmangas@fast.net>
To: "Hof Reunion at Fast.Net" <hofreunion@fast.net>
Sent: Wednesday, February 23, 2005 12:23 PM
Subject: Fw: Hof Connection update #173(JM)
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----- Original Message ----- 
From: Hof Reunion at Fast.Net  
To: Undisclosed-Recipient:;  
Sent: Wednesday, January 19, 2005 12:20 AM 
Subject: Fw: Hof Connection update #173(JM) 

 
  
  

  

HOF CONNECTION UPDATE #173 
  

  

THE SERMON (JM): 
  
 This update is being sent deliberately in Times New Roman font, with no additional pics, gif's or jpg's, 
special fonts, decorations, frills or graphics due to the many email bounces I have received weekly 
from members who have their systems or email systems or anti-spam or anti-virus settings set to reject 
embedded pic or gif files.  
  
This is a one-time format change to remind all of those members seeing this update for the first time in 
several weeks to check their settings, perhaps talk to their ISP's or system administrators as to how to set 
their email systems to allow them to receive their weekly Connection Update.  
  
We will include embedded links today and.jpg's or.gif files internally again in the upcoming issues. 
There should NEVER be an attached file of any kind, gif, exe, zip or whatever else. No zip or sound 
files, no video files. No attachments period! Just the weekly update with all the news that fits.  Should 
you find an attached file of any kind, please let us know! And delete it. Don't try to open it to see what it 
is. (It has happened once already that we know of and was apparently the result of that person being 
infested with spyware or adware or malware.) 
  
And re Spyware and other nasties etc, a group suggestion from your Secretary, your Webmeister and 
your Newsletter editor is to install and update daily and use often a GOOD anti-virus program 
faithfully; and a GOOD spyware/adware blocker. Here for once I totally agree with Microsoft and 
personally use Ad-aware SE from www.lavasoft.com and Spyware S&D (for search and destroy) from 
www.spybot.info/en/index.html. These two programs perform the same function but update at different 
times which provides addtional protection. The rest of your system should include a personal software 
or hardware firewall, (usually included in commercial sites and/or routers) or something like the 
software fairwall program from Zone Alarm. All three of these programs are FREE for personal use. 
The writers do give you many opportunities for upgrading to "pay" versions or to donate for their 
freeware versions. The free programs work just fine. If you like them, donate! Running all four systems, 
a GOOD antivirus program, Ad-aware SE, Spybot S&D and Zonealarm from www.zonelabs.com or any 
of the major download sites such as ZDnet, Download.com or MajorGeeks.com will go a long way to 



improving your web experience. Zone Alarm updates automatically. The others require checking and 
update from daily to weekly, more or less, depending on nasty activity. The free browser, Mozzila 
Firefox, is my final addition. It is less susceptable to hacking, since it is not in such widespread use, 
includes a 100% working pop-up stopper, and is quite customize-able to what ever level you want to 
take it to. (The best feature for me in Firefox besides the pop-up stopper is the ability to change text size 
on the fly, from tiny to huge, simply by using <cntrl> ++ or <cntrl> --. Makes it easy for tired eyes to 
read the screen late in the evening. This is also a freeware program but donations are accepted gladly. 
www.mozilla.org is the source. And it can be used in conjuction with your regualar IE or Netscape or 
even AOL browser. I would be glad to answer questions via Hofreunion@fast.net.  
  
  
Disclaimer: Neither I, Barry or Phil have any financial or fiduciary interest in any of the above 
programs/companies.  
  

  

A DIFFERENT REUNION: 
  
From Jim Beard:  
  
Operation Homecoming USA, an event to give Viet Nam veterans the welcome home they never got, is 
planned for June 13-19 in Branson, MO.   This will include a parade, the traveling Wall, a golf 
tournament, fishing tournament, banquets, etc.   The final event will include a flyover by almost all 
military aircraft that were used in Viet Nam.   Performances are planned by the Beach Boys, Fifth 
Dimension, Creedence Clearwater Revisited, Ann Margaret, Doobie Brothers, The Supremes with Mary 
Wilson, The Oak Ridge Boys, and Tony Orlando.   The Executive Director for the Event is Skip Palmer, 
former Director of Operations at Disneyland, who has assisted governments around the world in 
preparing to host mass attendance events.   Registration can be by Viet Nam Veterans groups or 
individuals.   For more information, go to www.BransonVeterans.com or call the Branson Veterans 
Task Force at 417-337-8387. 
  

  

MORE FROM MILES' MEMORIES: 
  
I read the question in  update #171, about "Who taped the latrine Doors in the officers latrine shut, and 
hung the 'Crabs Sign?'" 
  
Ok, More questions! Who hung the Chaplain's helmet in the latrine during that dry cycle in "'63" when 
we used helmets to dip water from 30 gal cans to flush the commodes and urinals? 
  
Who were the guys who hid RC Keith's bunk so many times, many times with him on it? 
  
What daring cowboy rode the buffer down the stairs between 3rd and 2nd floors? 
  
Who was it that decided to do ALL his laundry in the basement laundry room one night, and was down 
to his skivies when one of the dependent wives came in to do her family laundry?  Whoever it was, tried 
to hide behind the laundry room door, but the persistent lady pulled it out of his hands, because she 
wanted to store her baskets behind the door.  When asked what she thought about the situation, she 
replied she had a husband and 2 sons, so she hadn't seen anything new! 
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Who was it that cut the fire escape rope from the 4th floor North end during a Dog Trick party one night. 
They cut it off at the 3rd floor level, and Tracy Brown and I just happened to be there when one of you 
came down the line and almost made the drop! 
  
Who was it that short sheeted Gary Hearn's bunk so well that he thought he had made it up wrong? 
  
And:  Who was it that never got drunk, but swore it was the atmosphere over Hof that filled with the 
intoxicants from all the breweries in the area, causing it to get "Quite Drunk Out" several nitghts of the 
week? 
  

  

FROM THE SECRETARY: 

  
The bi-yearly newsletters have been mailed from the local (Reading, PA) Bulk Mail Facility. Overseas 
addresses were sent either thru the APO/FPO system or by Air Mail. 
  
A large "Thank You" to the  Newsletter Editor Phil Murray for putting this together and to all the 
contributors! 
  

  

TODAY'S WEATHER IN HOF: 
  
Vorhersage für Die, 18.01.2005 
  
Schnee, Temp 1-2 DegC.  Humidity (Niederschaft) 94% and the wind is blowing at 24 Km's per hour. 
Thursday it will be cloudy and Friday it will rain.  
  
Mox Nix, it's Fasching! 
  
Judging by the webcams, there is no real accumulation of snow on the ground at Untreusee, the weather 
station just north of Hof, or anywhere else in Stadt Hof. California has all the snow this year. Except in 
San Diego.  
  

  

FROM THE GLOSSARY: 
  
Klicks... Kilometers or 5/8'th of a mile. 100K's pro stunde is 62 mph. More or less.  
  
P's...  Air or Military (Army) Police. AP's and MP's. MP's did NOT understand Air Force regs on passes 
and travel and off-duty uniforms. We Zomies didn't care. We went. They stayed on base.  
  
The Zone... the other side of the Fence, from Zonengrenze. As opposed to ZI. The Zone of (the) Interior 
or stateside. No GI's in the Zone. Or wern't supposed to be.  
  
The 5K Zone... the last 5 kilometers on this side of the fence. We USAF GI's stayed out of it. Or were 
supposed to. At various times during the Cold War it was a 10 mile zone, a 50 meter zone and a 1K 
Zone. Then a 5K and then back to a 1K Zone. There are probably as many war stories about the 5K 
Zone as there are about Jake's. Well.... maybe not.  
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A SMALL PIECE OF KASERNE HISTORY: 
  

Did you ever wonder about the snaffle rings that looked like hitching posts along the front 

of that rear building, the one that looked like a horse barn? The one with the base theater 

in it?  
  
The 28th Constabulary, assigned to Hof Kaserne from approx 1946-1948, had actual mounted horse 
cavalry as part of their assigned duties for a time.  The Constabulary's horse platoons were a unique 
feature of the early border patrol operations and deserve special mention. The platoon was small and 
compact, consisting of 1 officer and 32 enlisted men. The horses were former SS and Wehrmacht 
mounts that were well trained for their mission. The German population had an unusual amount of 
respect for a policeman on a horse, and the horses were excellent for crowd and riot control. However, 
their biggest advantage was their ability to traverse rough terrain which was inaccessble to the wheeled 
and tracked vehicles. In addition to patrolling the border, they were used in a variety of operations to 
include raids on remote border hotels and rounding up cattle stolen by modern day "cattle rustlers," 
which had been hidden in the woods to be picked up at a later date. The description of post-war Bavaria 
as a wild wild west type of place had more justification to it than you might have thought? General 
Eisenhower was reported as not being pleased when he found out that mounted Cavalry units were still 
in use. Armoured cars soon replaced the hourses which were kept for a time for purely ceremonial 
purposes 
  
The Hof Kaserne was well set up for these duties, containing as it did the horse stables, an excercise ring and an 
area set up as a vetrinary clinic, all leftovers from the prewar era when the Kaserne was a training base for the 
42nd IR (Bayreuther) of the Wehrmacht.  
  
Edited from:  www.usarmy.mil and Gen Maj. Hüttner's biography, "A Franken-Bavarian Soldier".  
  
And speaking of the good General... Does anybody know what "Aprikotsuppe" is and it's significance to 
Oberfrankeners and why they would expect to have it available daily in the Kaserne messhall? 
  

  

January 18 , 2004     Update  # 173 
  
  
NOTE 1 -  Barry & Sue Springsteen have done a marvelous job on the Association 
Website.  We urge all members to type www.hofreunion.com into their browser and 
check the website out thoroughly.  There are many interesting photos and links to other 
sites that are worth your review..   
  

NOTE 2- Our membership chairman, C.A, Russell has been out-sleuthing himself lately! 4 new 
finds in one week! 

               

NEW EMAIL ADDRESS or CORRECTION  
Richard & Evi Obidinski      =   robidinetski@sbcglobal.net   
Gina Rietschel-Inman           =  Gina.rietschek-inman@ramstein.af.mil 
Johnnie Adams                         =  JKASR36@aol.com 
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 Ray & Mary Szyperski     =  rszypers@verizon.net 
Steve & Kathy Lawrence      =  thestevelawrence@att.net 
  

MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL: 
Clint & Katrina Robertson    FY5     Buckkat@bellsouth.net  
Keith & Mary Martin              FY5      Kth340@aol.com 
  

NEW MEMBERS:   

Don & Sharon Garrison       Mt. Pleasant, TX     903-572-0374 
William & Marilyn Lugos     N. Royalton, OH     bdlugos@wowway.com  
  

NEW FINDS: 
Clarence Cooper                  Phoenix, AZ       c_d_cooper@yahoo.com 

Tom Funderburg                    Elkhart, IN         tomfunderburg_79@msn.com 

Blair & Mary Donley             Coatsville,PA        610-380-1919 
Innis (I.E.)& Melody Davis    Leander, TX       edavis3324@austin.rr.com 
  

FINAL FLYBY LIST:   

  

LADIES SERVING GOD IN HEAVEN:    
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Jerry  

From: "JerryM" <jmangas@fast.net>
To: "Hof Reunion at Fast.Net" <hofreunion@fast.net>
Sent: Tuesday, February 22, 2005 6:47 PM
Subject: Fw: Hof Connection Update #174(JM)
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----- Original Message ----- 
From: Hof Reunion at Fast.Net  
To: Undisclosed-Recipient:;  
Sent: Tuesday, January 25, 2005 11:29 PM 
Subject: Fw: Hof Connection Update #174(JM) 

 
  
  
 

hof connection update #174 

  
January 25, 2005 

  

  

one of the nice things....  
  
that happens when you are chasing past members is illustrated in this story from CA Russell...  
Here at the Hof Reunion Association we sometimes receive requests to help find 

someone that our members have been looking for. It isn’t uncommon that those 

missing are relatives. We received one such request recently, from a German lady 
looking for her biological father, who was one of our Hof Vets, but listed as missing 

on our roster. Over the past few years, we had made a lot of calls trying to find 
him, all for naught. This guy's daughter had very little information on him, but her 

birth certificate told us where her father was born, and although phone calls to the 
region provided no results, a note dropped in the local newspaper of that 

birthplace generated a half dozen responses, and one of them provided 
information on our comrade's brother, who in turn led us to our man. 

After her mother and father divorced in 1966, she saw her father a several times, 
but after a few years, it seemed he disappeared from the face of the earth. Her 

mother died in 1993, and she told her family that the one thing she wanted to do 



was to someday be able to tell her dad of her mother's death. About 10 years ago, 

she began searching for him, but until she discovered the Hof Reunion Association 
thru a mutual friend that worked at Ramstein AFB with her, she had about 

exhausted all her hopes of finding him. 

What we are saying here is that YOU may have that little piece of information that 
you don’t believe to be valuable, but it may be the little bit of missing information 

we need to finally find a fellow Hofer. 

Please provide it to us, and give us a chance to locate more friends. 

Well, O.K., to paraphrase Paul Harvey, here’s the rest of the story. 

The young lady is Gina Rietschel-Inman, nee Gina Maria Hutchins, and her father 

is Robert H. Hutchins, one of our multi-language linguists, the same “Hutch” that 
played the Saxophone in the Valkyries band, in and around Hof. They also won 

the All European Theatre Battle of the Bands in 1963. The reason that he seemed 
to have disappeared is that he had a very bad wreck on the Autobahn in 1971, 

was in a full body cast for 4 months in Dusseldorf with a breathing tube. Later he 
was transferred to Bethesda, Chicago, and Des Moines, near where he was born in 

Algona, IA. He currently resides in the Iowa Veterans Home in Marshalltown, IA. 
Gina realized her longtime dream of meeting with him over the weekend of 

January 7th.  

Gina’s mother Gundi, married another heretofore missing Hof Vet, John Inman, 
(1965-68) who also now lives near, and is employed at Ramstein AFB in Germany. 

Both Gina and John are listed on our Master Roster. 

Those wishing to send greetings and or pictures to Hutch, may send them by U.S. 

Mail to: 

Robert Hutchins 

Iowa Veterans Home 

2802 S. 2nd St.

 

Marshalltown, IA. 50158 

 He can speak only in a whisper, due to the breathing tube damage to his throat, 
but he enjoys conversation, and can be reached at  641 752 1501, ask to speak to 

him at extension 359 
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The Valkyries 1963 

One from the wives side of things...  

One of my wife's favorite war stories from our time in Hof developed right after our son was 
born in 1967. For those of you that lived on the economy in and around Hof that had babies or 
toddlers (AKA anklebiters, crumb snatchers und so weiter) certainly remember the joy of 
"doing diapers" under the watchful eye of your landlady while she rode herd on the electric 
meter. Not to mention the fun of traveling with diapers that did not dispose too easily.  

It came to pass that the wonders of science produced "Disposable Diapers" about that time 
and the news of such a wonder eventually made it's way to Hof, including the constant rumor 
that they might be available in the big PX's at Nürnberg, Graf and Zweibruken. My wife in her 
innocence asked the manager of the Hof BX if they could be stocked in Hof. The good 
manager that ran our little BX said.... "Ach, Nein! They would just sell too quickly and 
we wouldn't be able to keep them on the shelves!!"  

off base:  
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Not a lot to do with Hof except most of us have been there and this is one of the nicest pics of 
the castle that I have ever seen.  

  

more memories from miles: 

Let's see if Joe Perdue, Dick Cassis, (especially Dick), Dick Budney, Adam Pogirrnicki, or any of 
the Elint personnel on Charlie, or other shifts that remember the Mascot we had at the old site 
for a short time. The bunny rabbit that we found outside the winter of 62, I think it was. It 
was a little one that we found outside the Elint building.  We brought it inside and we had it in 
the building long enough for it to grow to near full size.  We even got it to liking coffee and 
Hershey bars. 
  
The rabbit got so it had the run of the building, and would hide behind the equipment racks.  
One night Dick Cassis had the rabbit sitting on the desk of his position.  I heard him talking to 
the rabbit while he was petting it and remarking how cute the "Widdle Bunny" was.  All of a 
sudden he let out a string of  very expressive exclamations and dropped the rabbit on the 
floor!  The "Widdle Bun Bun" had done exactly that, widdled not only on the desk top and 
possibly Cass. but also all over that 5 page radio log, (4 carbon copies!), which meant Cass 
had to re-copy his whole log!  Any of you that remember having to re-copy, know what I 
mean. I don't think upper echelon would have approved rabbit wee-wee stained radio logs! 
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Cass even made up a small collar and simulated security badge that the rabbit wore for 
awhile.  We had to return it to the wild, but for some time after that the rabbit would show up 
outside the back door of the Elint building and accept bits of Hershey bar. 
  

from the hoferspracher glossary:  

Interaction... The Trick Reporting section in OPS. See Flash!   

 

Flash message or Flash Traffic... A “Critic” message sent with a ZZZ precedence, supposed 
to be on the President's desk in 5 minutes or less. Usually happened when the pucker factor 
was very high. Sent when hostilities were imminent or had actually happened. “Any 
penetration, however slight....” Sending Flash traffic made the flight commanders VERY 
nervous! 

 

Spot Reports or Sintreps... Messages with much importance but less urgency than a Critic 
which always went “Flash”.  

 

OO or Ops Immediate... A lesser priority than Flash. OO was also the German symbol for 
Wasserkloset or Toilet in the days before blue and white little signs. I guess that could be 
urgent? 

 

Comm Center... where these messages were sent on to the world via Criticom. Only certain 
people entered this room. An M-3 grease gun hung on the wall inside the door to help 
guarantee that. You needed the combination just to get in. Very Exclusive. Hidden deep inside 
Ops.  

  

more on fearless fred: 

From Robert Sikes: 

I was CQ the night Col. Stevenson arrived for duty and was dispatched to pick him up at the 
Bahnhof.  The next morning the 1st Shirt came in and relieved me and told me to show the 
Colonel to the mess hall.] 

We walked over to the mess hall with the Colonel in civies, of all things. 
  

As we got to the "front of the line", Col. Stevenson said to Fearless Fred, "I'd like a couple 
over easy, please." 
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Fred looked at him and said, "What do you think this is?  The (Expletive with the f word 
deleted),  Waldorf-Astoria?"   
  

Colonel Stevenson didn't say a word as Fred bent the metal tray with a spatula, which had two 
of the hardest cooked eggs on it that I've ever seen. 
  

But in the days that followed, I did notice that newcomers got better treatment. 
  

way off base:  

Two unrelated  items: 
  

1) Herman Naron would like the "wounded soldiers" website mentioned 
(http://www.operationwoundedsoldiers.org) in the weekly update for your 
perusal. 
  

2) Somebody who has the addresses "Hofreunion", "ee", and "atch917" in their 
address book is apparently infected with a mass-mailer virus. Please update your 
anti-virus program daily and run it regularly. We would all appreciate it.   
  
  

  

  

more memories: 
  
From Len Montie, former 203-E 
  
Just one comment regarding unit designation, I recall that when I arrived in Hof (July, 1962) it 
was designated the 6915th Radio Squadron Mobile.  I was in the first group trained on the 
General Dynamics equipment.  We started out at the old site, actually working in the trailers.  
We weren't there long before we went over to the new site and started testing the equipment. 
  
Anybody else remember the day (mid '64?) when we arrived at the site, probably afternoon 
shift, and a Mig (17?) flew over?  I was on Charlie Trick. 
  
That's about all I remember from my tour, I think.  Probably the result of too much Löwenbrau 
Hof and/or Cognac and Coke...Maybe I was hallucinating about the Mig?! 
  
  

January 25 , 2004     Update  # 174 

Page 6 of 8

3/4/2007



  
NOTE 1 -  We know that members mean well and are attempting to help by sending their FY6 
membership renewal in early.  We prefer that you wait and use the membership renewal form 
that will be provided with the July, Hof Connection Newsletter.  
  
NOTE 2 -  Howard Resnick is recovering from quintuple bypass heart surgery.  Please remember 
Howie in your prayers.  hresnick03@bellsoutn.net.  Howard, we’re looking forward to seeing you 
and Patti in Nashville  
  
Bill Bowles is recovering from liver cancer.  He is looking forward to the reunion in Nashville.  Please 

remember Bill in your prayers.  .< Shooter2174@aol.com > 
  
NOTE 3-   If you have an Internet Server and do not receive an email update for a couple of 
weeks, it is your responsibility to contact HofReunion@fast.net.  We have to many members in 
the email address book to chase members down for address corrections.  Please help us 
serve you if you wish to receive the weekly updates. Addresses that "bounce" twice will be 
removed from the mailing list.  
                   
NEW EMAIL ADDRESS or CORRECTION  
Richard & Evi Obidinski      =   robidinski@sbcglobal.net   
Tom Funderburg                   =   thomasfunderburg@msn.com 
Steve & Donna Murphrey     =  smurprey@nc.rr.com 
Clinton & Katrina Roberson =  buckkat@bellsouth.net 
Gina Rietschel-Inman           =  gina.rietschel-inman@ramstein.af.mil 
Howard & Patti Resnick        =  hresnick03@bellsouth.net 
  
MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL: 
Bill & Carman Bowles              FY5/6       Shooter2174@aol.com 
Richard & Shannon Delp          FY6/7       bdelp02@comcast.net 
Dorrit (Ms Thomas) Caufield   WE6           501-796-3642 
Gene & Pat Frank                      FY6          frankins@sigecom.net 
Frank & Shirley Wright             FY6          Shado925@aol.com 
  
NEW MEMBERS:   
John Inman         Unit 23203 - Box2005    APO AE 09263    john.inman@us.army.mil  
David & Karin Mars              Bridgewater, VA                      dmkm@planetcom.net 
Bob & Judy Dahlhamer         Hagerstown, MD                      JSDBNP@aol.com                         
  
NEW FINDS: 
David & Karin (Sorel) Mars      Bridgewater, VA    dmkm@planetcom.net 
Ward & Helene Hamlin             Tempe, AZ              heleneandmitch@earthlink.net  
Kenneth & Judith Knopp           Lorena, TX             ShortC@aol.com       
Robert Dahlhamer                      Hagerstown,MD     bsdbnp@aol.com                                     
  
FINAL FLYBY LIST:   

  

Ron Robinson – Died of Cancer January 13, 2005.  He had just met his 31 year old 
daughter for the very first time in December of 2004.    
  

Frank G. White passed away December 20, 2004, quietly, in his sleep.  
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/////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////  
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Jerry  

From: "JerryM" <jmangas@fast.net>
To: "Hof Reunion at Fast.Net" <hofreunion@fast.net>
Sent: Monday, February 21, 2005 7:53 PM
Subject: Fw: Connection update #175(JM)
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----- Original Message ----- 
From: Hof Reunion at Fast.Net  
To: Undisclosed-Recipient:;  
Sent: Tuesday, February 01, 2005 9:32 PM 
Subject: Fw: Connection update #175(JM) 

 
  
 

 
  

hof connection update #175 
2/1/05 

  

  

funny when a plan comes together:  
  

Or how to plain the game of 6 degrees of separation. Some of the following contributions 
are related from one to another to another and all came in in the last week. I am not sure how 
this happens except that for a period of time we all existed in the same small universe called 
Hof/Saale.  
  

This story (Fearless Fred and Friends. Ed.) is similar to something I remember happening 
in late 1964 or early 1965.  Robin Olds had just gotten assigned to Hof as 2nd in command, 
as I recall.  He was a Col. or a Lt. Col., I think.  The way I heard it, he went to breakfast (in 
mufti) and asked for a cheese omelet.  The cook's answer was "blow it out your a--".   
 
When I went to breakfast the next day, that same cook asked me and everyone else in line if 
we wanted a cheese omelet.  I guess he had gotten religion. 
 
I later found out that Robin Olds was quite a war hero in WWII. 
 



Steve Murphrey 

Two comments to the stories in Update #174. 
  

First, I know of a similar story to the one about Fearless Fred and Col Stevenson where the 
deputy base commander (name forgotten) comes to midnight chow shortly after arriving at 
the Kaserne. He is in civvies and orders a cheese omelet. The cook, Redfern Slash, gave him 
a verbal dressing down about what was available and what wasn't...and a cheese omelet was 
NOT friggin' available. Next day, cheese omelets were on the menu for midnight chow. 
  

Second, I was on Charlie trick with Len Montie; in fact, he taught me the ropes as a Cz 
analyst. I don't recall the Mig-17 flyover, but do remember arriving at the site on swing to find 
a black Soviet limo with some kind of diplomatic plates. (SMLM plates. Ed.) There was a Soviet 
army officer taking pictures of the antenna field. Not for long, however, as AP (Curtis) 
Anderson (military heavyweight boxing champ of Europe) plucked the camera from his hand 
and pulled out the film. 
  

John Dorsch 
Charlie trick '63 - '66 
  

  

From a Hof newspaper article just forwarded on by Robert Hörath:  
  

Curtis Anderson is the guy second from the right. Looking at the pic I can see why the nice 
Soviet officer gave up his camera! 

 
  

The pic is from the Frankenpost article about the "Recollections of Hans Schübel" and the 
Champion South German Boxing Team of the 60's 
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I too remember the MIG flying over.  That happened several times.  I was in Opscom (203 
retrained because they did not need Hungarian operators any more) on Charlie Trick 1964-65 
and reported that stuff on up the line.  

I also remember the band well. (The Valkyries. ed)  Was good friend of Bodiker on the 
keyboard.  Haven’t had contact with him since we left Germany in 67. He, and many others, 
will remember my late wife, Vera Pleier, who worked at Jake's (the Erika Bar) for a time. 

Mark Clemons 

then: 
  

 
  

The Hohensaas Flugplatz, 1927 
(Looking east toward the Kaserne?) 

  
The airport closed to commericial traffic in the very early 30's because flying from from 
Munchen to Nürnberg to Bayreuth to Hof to Dresden and back was no longer cost effective. 
The Flugplatz remained active as a "Sport" field (Remember the Versailles Treaty?) until the 
re-armament of the Heer in the 30's. It was used as a training and mail field until the end of 
WW II. Due to the proximity of the Zonal border, the sport aviation and glider field was moved 
down to Pirk. That Flugplatz is now fully in use by commericial airlines and has been since 
1975.  
  

then and now: 
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Altstadt @ 1911 (tnx Chet Zaremba) 
(He says he was there!) 

  

 
  

Altstadt today is a pedestrian mall! 
  

But you can still buy Ein Paar 
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from the Würstlamo'. 
  
  

mox nix... it's fasching! 
(But you knew this was coming, right?) 
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Joe Dernoga never did know how to behave. That's him. Wearing the hat.  
  

  
NOTE -  C.A. Russell tells us that “Cold Turkey” ( with music by Kenny Wertz) will appear 
on PAX TV at 10pm, Tuesday, 1 Feb. 2005.  Perhaps you will want to enjoy some great Banjo 

picking. Since this mailing goes out too late for that date, watch for re-runs! 
  

  
NOTE 1 -  We know that members mean well and are attempting to help by sending 
in their FY6 membership renewal early.  We prefer that you wait and use the 
membership renewal form that will be provided with the July 2005, Hof Connection 
Newsletter.  
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NOTE 2 -  We are attempting to audit the Reading, PA branch of the US Postal 
Service.  If you received your hardcopy of the January, Hof Connection Newsletter, 
please let  < hofreunion@fast.net > us know the approximate date.  If you haven’t 
received the HCNewsletter and do not receive it by February 10, 2005, please 
notify hofreunion@fast.net and request a replacement copy.  An e-copy is now 
available. 
  
NOTE 3-   If you have an Internet Server and do not receive an email update for a couple of 
weeks, it is your responsibility to contact HofReunion@fast.net.  We have to many members in 
the email address book to chase members down for address corrections.  Please help us 
serve you if you wish to receive the weekly updates. Thanks to Chuck and CA, we have 
corrected several addresses already.  
  
NOTE 4 - Marianne Lengel enclosed a note with a $50.00 check that read:   "Please accept 
my donation to this Great Organization called the Hof Reunion Association. The Biloxi Reunion 
was the best 5 day party I have ever attended.  My personal thanks to all the wonderful people 
that made it possible for so many Hofers to gather under one roof.  The most marvelous 
people in the world." 
  
                   
NEW EMAIL ADDRESS or CORRECTION  
Ken & Kevin Brown                 =     silverzooman@sbcglobal.net 
Richard & Shannon Delp          =    rdelp02@comcast.net 
Tony Champeau                       =    champeau47@netzero.net 
Eddy Crump                             =    edcrump@charter.net 
Jack & Joyce Denham              =    JackieDenh@aol.com 
Gail Norvell                              =    bgnorv@earthlink.net 
Bill & Barbara Yee                  =    billbarbyee@saw.net 
Maurice & Laura Evans          =    mtevans@cox.net 
  
MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL:  
Stan & Shelby Bauernfeind         FY5            sbauernfeind@lexcominc.net 
John & Diana Bramer                FY6              210-655-0373 
Sam & Patricia Brown               FY5            brown_Samuel@msn.com 
George & Irmgard Coursey        FY5            gcousey@cinci.rr.com 
Maurice & Laura Evans             FY6            mtevans@cox.net 
Mario & Renate Forgione           FY5/6         patricia_forgione@freenet.de 
Bill & Mary Alice Gladis            FY5            mbgladis@mindspring.com 
Joe & Dolores Kessler               FY6            schafbock@adelphia.net 
Marianne Lengle                       WE6               610-562-3189 
Gary & Mary Linquist                FY5             lindgar@charter.net 
Frank Masters                           FY6             robot@dfsi.net 
Bill & Barbara Sycks                 FY6             sycksw@bloomington.in.gov 
Billy & Phyllis Thomas               FY5               931-649-2115 
Marvin & Nora Webb                FY5            mwtn40@hotmail.com 
Bill & Barbara Yee                    FY5            billbarbyee@saw.net 
  
NEW MEMBERS:   
Hanna Wally                          WE 5      Hwy 21 South        Mooresville, NC 28115   
  
DONATIONS:    
Marianne Lengel                 $50.00    
Mario & Renate Forgione    $15.00      
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NEW FINDS: 
Tom & Tina Archipley        Placerville, CA       TomPt1@aol.com 
Hollis & Reiko Bailey         Hampton, VA         hollisandricky@yahoo.com                         
Gerald & Carolyn Odell      Fairfax,  VA           odellgj@msn.com      
Michael C.Wallace            Austin, TX              wile_e@hotmail.com                                
Ray & Maureen Walter      Mayflower, AR        ramwalters@tcworks.net 
  

FINAL FLYBY LIST:        Doyle Adkins,    Hector Almaguer,     John Cribbs, 

                                              Larry Nilles,       William Wally    
                    
LADIES SERVING GOD IN HEAVEN:   
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